McClenagan, Laura

From: Ed Voice <evoice@mchsi.com>

Sent: Friday, February 04, 2022 4:52 PM

To: hrh707 @outlook.com

Cc: Planning Clerk; 4alanbongio@gmail.com; Lazar, Steve; Bushnell, Michelle; Ford, John
Subject: Posttraumatic Stress Disorder (PTSD)

Dear Humboldt County Planning Commissioner Thomas Mulder;

| hope this email finds you well,

| wanted to discuss the comments you made at last nights Planning Commission hearing (2/3/2022) during Humboldt Hempire Farms, LLC, Record No. PLN-2020-16602, APN 223-061-011 Garberville Area. During
this permit application, in part, you claimed that the actions made by the Planning Commission and Planning Director trigged what you claimed was "PTSD", reliving having "guns in your face by law enforcement". This
came from a request that enhanced monitoring be conducted on the project site, that a site inspection be conducted twice a year with no notification or announcement of the site inspection (enhanced monitoring) by
the Planning Department, not law enforcement.

Have you been diagnosed with PTSD (Post Traumatic Stress Disorder) by a medical doctor? Does PTSD limit your mental capacity or ability to make decisions because of this medical condition as a Planning
Commissioner?

This discussion can be seen in the video from last nights hearing at 3:55:25 on the video counter:

https://humboldt.granicus.com/MediaPlayer.php?view id=5&clip id=1636

| wanted to get your thoughts about what you stated, having PTSD and how this effected your decision making process with this project?

| also wanted to make clear, if you have not been diagnosed with PTSD, you are denigrating and demeaning those who have and have to live with this medical/mental condition for the rest of their lives! A mental iliness
should not be used as a punchline in a public meeting as a publicly appointed county official.

Thank you,

Ed Voice



